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NEWSLETTER
 
SPRING 2018 
From the Trustees
Throughout the winter work has been continuing on the new exhibition in the Upper Gallery and on the “Charles 1st” room.  This room has long been dedicated to the story of Charles at Carisbrooke Castle and whilst this remains a strong theme it was decided to take down the bed to create more exhibition space within the room.

The 29th January 2018 proved to be a very busy day for the Museum.  In the morning there was the Cultural Leadership Summit held at Northwood House, which was very well attended by representatives of the heritage and cultural sector on the Island.

Two significant speakers were Emmie Kell from the Cornwall Museums Partnership and Joe Minden from the Heritage Lottery Fund.  The Cornwall Museums Partnership was in part the inspiration for the work that has happened on the Island around the Resilience Project.

In the afternoon of the 29th January the Lower Gallery at Carisbrooke Castle Museum was the venue for a production of Exit the King.  This was a monologue on the thoughts of Charles 1st on the night before his execution.  As many of you will know this was a very appropriate date as Charles was executed on the 30th January 1649.  An Island author wrote the script and there was a very good attendance for the event.

The museum insight programme has been well attended throughout the winter and I would like to thank all of our volunteers and speakers who have helped with this programme through the winter.  Let’s hope Spring is just around the corner.  


Gill Kennett
Membership
Membership has fallen a little from the previous year. Please tell anyone who wishes to join that our subscriptions amounts to £1.25 a month or the price of a packet of biscuits! So joining the Friends can help weight loss, especially if you are able to walk to meetings! …And the talks are brilliant of course.

There have been problems in updating information on our website so if you have not paid your subscription yet this year, they have gone up a little: Single members now pay £15 and couples £26. If you pay by standing order, please update your payment details. The majority have not done this for the current year. 




 




Lin Watterson
Friends of Carisbrooke Castle Museum, Carisbrooke Castle Museum, Newport PO30 1XY, March 2018
Discover the Hidden Heroes of the Isle of Wight.
 Carisbrooke Castle Museum has been working in partnership with a number of other Isle of Wight museums to celebrate some of the Island’s incredible ‘Hidden Heroes’. Launching with a special collaborative exhibition at the Quay Arts Centre in Newport (on until 24th March, free entry) a number of venues across the Island are staging new exhibitions about the remarkable people who have contributed to the Island’s story. 
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New displays at the Castle Museum include a wide range of figures from the island’s past, from our last pagan King Arwarld right up to the present day. Find out more about the Hidden Heroes project and submit your own nomination for a hidden hero by visiting the website: https://iwhiddenheroes.org.uk/    
Photo: Thrust2 which in 1983 broke the world land-speed record at 633mph. Designed & built at Wootton by John Ackroyd, one of the Hidden Heroes featured in our exhibition at the Museum.
The Outreach Service

The Outreach Service of Carisbrooke Castle Museum was set up to go out into the community and take museum objects to people unable to come to the museum.  The 16 boxes of objects relating to life in the 20th century have been very popular with residents of care homes and visitors to Alzheimer Cafes and we now have several homes we visit regularly.
Some of the homes have expressed an interest in having an outing to the Museum, so this month we are having a reverse outreach session and inviting our friends who we usually see in a residential care setting into the museum.  When the Castle and Museum are not open to the public, wheelchair friendly vehicles can drive in to the courtyard so that there is level access to the museum.  Once inside we can offer our visitors an opportunity to see the museum exhibits on the ground floor and try on some replica hats and costumes.  We can show our visitors some of the objects, which are too large or heavy to take out on our usual sessions.  Then there will be time for conversations over tea and biscuits.

If you would like to know more about the Outreach service, do phone or email Chris Yendall.  This year we are looking to enhance our Royalty box as there is a royal wedding in the summer, so if you have any memorabilia you would like to donate do contact Chris on 523112 or assistant@carisbrookecastlemuseum.org.uk   



Mary Blake
Memories of the Sea
As I mentioned in the last newsletter our new project 'Memories of the Sea' will enable us to collect memories from local people who have had a connection to the coast around our Island (with a particular focus on East Wight). There are many older people in our communities who can recall and detail change in maritime industry and tourism on our Island over the past 70 years and this project will give these older people the opportunity to have their memories recorded through an oral history interview, have this shared with others and saved for posterity.  

The cultural heritage of our Island is intrinsically linked to the sea and there is a risk that this unique oral testimony will be lost if the memories of these older people are not captured now. The project is running for a year from April 2018 and there will be opportunities to be involved as a volunteer, or perhaps you know someone who has memories to share? I will be co-ordinating the project on behalf of the Museum and if you would like to find out more about it please contact me on 866529, lisa.kerley@hotmail.co.uk or call the Museum to leave a message.







 Lisa Kerley
Museum Insight
	Here and in Eternity: Hymn-writers of the Isle of Wight

There are a remarkable number of hymn-writers with connections to the Isle of Wight. Building on the work of the late Patrick Nott, this Insight with Richard Smout celebrates the men and women who wrote the words to many of our famous hymns, using material held at our museum and other sources available on the Island. 

Tuesday 27th March 2-4pm Tickets £8 including tea, coffee and biscuits

For further details and to book your places please ring 523112 
or e-mail info@carisbrookecastlemuseum.org.uk 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL as places are limited. The charge includes admission to the castle to attend the session




From the Treasurer

During 2017 money was raised by the Friends from subscriptions, donations and the Gift Aid refunded on these by the Government. Also, the sale of second hand books and other items raises money which goes straight to the Museum, with thanks to June and Pauline. Thanks also go to Chris Cave for running the Raffle so well this year.
We provided the following for the Museum: £1000 for essential repairs to the Museum Library books; £750 for storage to preserve the collection of Brannon prints, plates and other equipment; £1286 for Gallery lighting and to allow a changeover to money saving LED lights.
Please see page 4 for accounts approved at the AGM in February 2018








Ian Watterson
[image: image1.jpg]FRIENDS OF GARISBROOKE CASTLE
INGOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31ST DECEMBER 2017

P 10
® ¢
recewTs
Subscrstons 152900 221700
Grna 0o 50023
Bonatersivstors @i 10
oo saks : oo
Ko 25400 G820
Loga om s e 150000
Sank st 0% I
—aEEw s

PavMENTS
ustees 100000 12271
Pining satoney, pstage etc T4 Sizan
Soeaters 000 50
frer— 4500 w100
Euent sxpersos ath
CoM Easpment 20000

Soea s )
SURPLUSIDEFICIT) FOR THE YeAR o500 e
BALANGE SHEET AT 31 DECEMBER 2017
BANK AND NATIONAL SAVINGS BALANGES
Barctas Savings st Account 2202 20100
Barclays Bank GuertAcsaunt Shawes e
oo

e T
Loss: et Subsarptons 2017 @016) w000 v

13K o
REPRESENTED BY
GENERAL RESERVES
Batance oo o sesae 10082
Suhuslict o e year ey e
BALANGE CARRIED FORWARD R Sioids

1 havo examinod the bove Incomo and Expenditre Account and Balance Sheet and found them o be corract
and in agrooment with the books and racords of the Frends of Carsbrooks Castio Musoun.

reppats FA

Refbarion Fo 2rabs




FCCM PROGRAMME OF TALKS AND VISITS 2018
If you would like to bring a friend, non-members are welcome to come as visitors and we ask them for a minimum donation of £3 per visit

April 18th, 2018 TALK Mark Earp Movements in Isle of Wight Architecture 1840- 1937 
May 16th TALK and LIBRARY FUND-RAISER Lin Watterson & David Langford.  Reg Denham’s War 1914-1918: Transcribed letters home and photographs from Reg, a Newport lad, to his family. Reg joined the Army Medical Corps in 1914 and saw action in France as part of the Hampshire and Wiltshire regiments. His letters home are full of interesting accounts of life at the Front. Books of the letters may be ordered in advance from Lin and purchased at the talk. 
June 20th TALK Paul Bingham: Cigarette and Tea Card Collections.
July 18th TALK Vic Farrow: Backstage at Shanklin Theatre: the hidden life behind the scenes. 
Summer OUTING. To be arranged June/July 
August NO MEETING AT THE MUSEUM
August 14th, 2018 COFFEE MORNING at Corf Farm, Shalfleet 10am – 12.00 
September 19th TALK Mitch Jones: Life as a Yeoman Warder in the Tower of London: a chance to hear first hand about life in the Tower. 
October 17th TALK: Dennis Steel Transatlantic Story: The history of the P&O line since 1840
 Nov 21st TALK Alan Marriott:  The History of the County Press
December 12th CHRISTMAS PARTY: The Lively Ladies Entertainment with music and readings. Light buffet. Please bring a £3 donation per person and if you wish to bring a guest this will be £6 per person. 
JANUARY 2019 NO MEETING THIS MONTH. SUBSCRIPTIONS ARE DUE FROM JAN 1ST, 2019
February 20th - 2019 AGM followed by TALK by June Elford, Rascals, Rogues and Strumpets: a more scandalous side of local life in the past! 
March 20th 2019TALK Vicky Basford:130 Years of the Isle of Wight Garden Trust 
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